## MEETING WITH PASTOR TOMMY - OCTOBER 19, 2018

Pastor Tommy opened the meeting saying the Church owns the Amenity Center as of September 2018. Their goal is to keep it running as usual.

Some changes will be made. The meeting room will become the Church's Sanctuary. One room is being set up as a children's room. The library and the golf sign up rooms will remain but maybe not in the same place.

Some improvements have been made: roof patched, new roof over hot tub, old trees cut down, air conditioning system overhauled, outside cleaned up and back door replaced. There are more improvements coming, restriping the parking lot, both pool areas, removal of shower by hot tub, painting inside and out, replacing carpets.

All membership checks should be made out to R&B of Myrtle Beach. This is a management company the helps run the Amenity Center. Tradd management handles the repairs, bills, etc. for the Amenity Center. Donations for the Church should be made out to Arms Wide Open Church.

Front Desk ladies have a monthly meeting so everyone has the same info. You are requested to sign in & out when using the Center. Any borrowed equipment (tables, chairs) will be signed for and returned within 24 hours. When using the room for games or meetings, it is requested that all tables and chairs be put away and the room cleaned up. A discussion followed.

A key must be gotten at the Front Desk to use the laundry room.

Membership fees will remain the same at this time

Mail Boxes – fee will continue \$50.00 a year. Quarterly and Semi-Annual options are available. The money goes to R&B. All new houses will be using the mail room. Packages will be accepted at the Desk with a \$1.00 charge. R&B will repair any broken boxes.

The Amenity Center is an "Alcohol Free Building" now that the Church owns it due to laws and insurances. A long discussion followed.

Pastor Tommy then closed the meeting saying he wants to work together to keep the Amenity Center alive and well running for the community.